

MEMORANDUM

TO: Pastors, Pastoral Leaders, RCIA Directors

FROM: Rev. Msgr. Charles E. Singler

Director, Office for Divine Worship

RE: Diocesan Rite of Election and Call to Continuing Conversion

DATE: 25 January 2017

This annual notice is being sent regarding the upcoming celebration of the diocesan-wide Rite of Election and Call to Continuing Conversion. All questions pertaining to the training and formation of parish catechumenate teams, adult catechetical resources and programming in parishes should be directed to the attention of Mr. David McCutchen, Director of the Office of Catechetical Formation. All liturgical and ritual related questions may continue to be directed to the attention of Mr. Dan Demski, Liturgical Coordinator for the Office for Divine Worship.

The Rite of Election and Call to Continuing Conversion will be celebrated at two locations on the First Sunday of Lent, March 5, 2017: Our Lady, Queen of the Most Holy Rosary Cathedral in Toledo and Saint Michael the Archangel Church in Findlay. Both celebrations will begin at 3:00 PM.

The **RESPONSE FORM** for the 2017 Rite of Election and Call to Continuing Conversion is posted on *Nuntius*. **ALL RESPONSE FORMS MUST BE COMPLETED AND RETURNED TO THE OFFICE FOR DIVINE WORSHIP ON OR BEFORE FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 24, 2017.** Completed forms can be sent to the following address:

Office for Divine Worship 1933 Spielbusch Avenue Toledo, Ohio 43604-5360

A RESPONSE FORM IS REQUIRED FROM EVERY PARISH IN THE DIOCESE EVEN IF THERE ARE NO CATECHUMENS AND/OR CANDIDATES.
IF YOU WOULD BE WILLING TO ASSIST THE RCIA LITURGY COMMITTEE ON THE DAY OF THE CELEBRATION WITH WELCOMING AND SEATING GUESTS PLEASE INDICATE THIS ON THE RESPONSE FORM.